

GEORGIA REGION SERVICE COMMITTEE OF NARCOTICS ANONYMOUS

Minutes- March 2016

GRSCNA

P.O. Box 420615

Atlanta, GA 30342-0615

Regional web page <http://www.grscna.com>

Convention web page <http://www.grcna.org>

To access WIFI during Regional Meeting: network **(CGCC475)**

Username: **guest** Password: **cgcc475**

Next RSC will be June 11-12, 2016

Central Georgia Convention Complex,

400 Holiday Circle – Forsyth, GA. 31029

*See last page of Minutes for that upcoming agenda

Nearby Hotels:

Motel 6 1-478-994-5691 or Holiday Inn Express 1-478-994-9697

Please call and make your reservations 1 month in advance.

AGENDA- MARCH 2016

Saturday, March 12th

9:00am	CPP	TBA
9:00am -12:00 pm	Public Relations	Degas
9:00am -12:00 pm	Hospitals & Institutions	Renoir
11:00 am- 12:00 pm	GRSC Admin Meeting	Monet
1:00pm	GRC, Inc.	DiVinci
1:30pm -3:30 pm	CAT/CAR Workshop	Monet
4:30pm- 5:30 pm	RSC Meeting	Monet

Sunday, March 13th

9:00am	RSC Meeting	Monet
--------	-------------	-------

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Saturday Roll Call	3
Area Reports/Donations	4
GRC CPP Report	17
Chair	
Treasurer	
GRC, Inc. Report	--
Chair	
Treasurer	
Subcommittee Reports	19
H&I	
PR	
Task Panel- History of NA in GA Book Project	
Sunday Roll Call	27
Admin Committee Reports	28
Facilitator	
Co-Facilitator	
Secretary	
Treasurer	
Policy/Archivist Liaison	
Insurance Liaison	
RD Report	
RDA Report	
Open Forum	34
Old Business	35
Nominations & Service Resumes	35
New Business (Topics)	57
Proposed Budgets	67
Back to Groups Summary	74
Plans for next meeting	74
Announcements	75
Quarterly Calendar of Area Events	75
Fliers	76
GRSCNA Registrar	81
Upcoming Agenda- June 2016	84

Attached as a separate document(s)

 CPP Policy Proposed
 March Treasurer Report
 PR Task Panel Presentation

GRSCNA RSC MEETING- SATURDAY 12, 2016

Region convened at 3:30pm with Serenity Prayer by Frank S.

The 12 Traditions were read by Jeremy L.

The 12 Concepts were read by Greg S.

The Region's purpose was read by Tate H.

ADMINISTRATIVE ROLL CALL

P: Present A: Absent L: Late

Facilitator	Frank S.	P	Co-Facilitator	Tate H.	P
Treasurer*	A.J. C.	P	Treasurer Alt.	Karen M.	P
Secretary	Karen J.	P	Secretary Alt.	Melissa N.	P
RD	Greg S.	P	RDA	Jeremy L.	P
Insurance Liaison	David C.	P	Policy/Archivist	Lynda B.	P
CPP Chair	George A.	P	GRC, Inc.	Charles K.	P
PR Chair	Mary Ellen W.	P	CPP Treasurer	Diane H.	P
H & I Chair	Jason W.	P	Task Panel/ History Book	Mark B.	P

AREA ROLL CALL

CFRA RCM	VACANT		CFRA RCMA	Bobby B.	P
CSRA RCM	James M.	P	CSRA RCMA	VACANT	
Coastal RCM	Rasul	P	Coastal RCMA	Carlton B.	A
East End RCM	Fred C.	P	East End RCMA	Mike	P
Extreme North RCM	Jim L.	P	Extreme North RCMA	Ronnie S.	A
Marietta RCM	Bob D.	P	Marietta RCMA	VACANT	
Midtown RCM	Dwindyl B.	P	Midtown RCMA	Clarence NEW	P
North Atlanta RCM	Hugh R.	P	North Atlanta RCMA	Jason W.	A
Northeast GA RCM	Amanda G.	P	Northeast GA RCMA	Ray E. NEW	A
Piedmont RCM	VACANT		Piedmont RCMA	Jeff J.	P
Savannah Low Country RCM	Vicky	P	Savannah Low Country RCMA	Linda M. NEW	P
South Atlanta RCM	Ray L.	P	South Atlanta RCMA	VACANT	
South Central GA RCM	Kevin P. NEW	P	South Central GA RCMA	VACANT	
South GA RCM	Arnold NEW	P	South GA RCMA	VACANT	
West End RCM	Dianna B.	P	West End RCMA	Yvette B. NEW	P

* no report received

GRC CPP REPORT- George A.

Dear Family,

I have attached an updated Proposed Policy for the CPP and a Proposed Budget for the CPP For GRCNA 36. Having said that most of the changes in the Policy seems to be House Keeping issues. However, It was this addicts belief that the entire policy needed updating. It had not been updated since 2007. So here it goes..

- All mentions of CFO were changed to BOD
- We will Use Consensus Based Decision Making Process to Hold our Meetings
- Secretary of Panel would have voting rights during the meetings
- Chair, Vice Chair of the CPP and the Arts & Graphics Chair work with the PR RSC Chair on Broadcast Social Media and eMail Marketing.
- Deletion of 1 Line Stating(Consideration should be made in the selection of main speakers with regards to Gender,Race,Nationality...ect

I have also attached a Proposed Budget...see attached....

Having said this and with a heavy heartMembers of the BOD and the CPP are under the impression that due to the numerous ASC conventions, activities, and apparent divisions...that possibly the region is not interested in continuing this convention. Some felt that because of duplicated services, and other internal issues, along with struggles to serve effectively has brought us to this concern. So what we want to know is that the GRCNA convention should continue or should we step out of the way. Thanks for letting me serve....

George A
10-19-03
GRCNA 36 Chair

Separate Email Attachment- Proposed Policy

GRC, Inc. Report (GRC, Inc. Chair and GRC, Inc CFO) A lot of discussion—should convention go to alternate years? A lot of areas are putting on their own conventions.

H&I Report- Jason

3-12-16

Hello GA Region,

I attended GRCNA on February 6th in Atlanta. Our H&I workshop was well attended but the speakers failed to show up for the most part for whatever reasons.

We received two cases of Basic Texts from the East Coast Convention to distribute in Prisons in the Georgia prison system. I delivered 10 Spanish and 8 English editions to an RSAT unit in the Piedmont Area. I have provided East end with 6 texts and Savannah Low Country with 6 texts also.

I have received 1 email this quarter from a newcomer in the Marietta Area that wanted to help with the GA Region Bridge Program and 1 phone call dealing with an H&I panel leader from the Piedmont Area. Both requests have been dealt with appropriately.

Today we, our admin panel, failed to assemble. I was without minutes, forms, and trusted servants. We did however have a subcommittee meeting. 5 out of 15 Area's were represented by chairpersons and 2 Areas were represented by proxy (RCM). We had reports from South GA and Central Savannah River of which we are grateful. We are sad to report that the Extreme Northern Area H&I has folded. Savannah Low Country Area will be hosting our Spring of 2016 Regional learning day on May 14th in Savannah. MWBR. I will be requesting the money's for that this Region.

Please ask your Area H&I chairperson to attend our committee meeting. We miss them when they don't show. If they can't make it, they can participate by emailing in an absentee report. The report is found in the report section of our Regional website.

Our admin failed to meet via conference call monthly to hammer out all inconsistencies in our current policy or to nail down a calendar/agenda that can be followed and passed down in the future. We also failed to revise the purpose and function to more closely represent current practices. I apologized to my committee for this and assume responsibility for these shortcomings and I apologize now to this committee also. We have decided to handle these at our Regional H&I Learning day in May. We will bring our revised policy to the next RSC to go over with the Area H&I chairs present.

Once again We will be attaching all forms and procedures for the GA Regional Bridge Program to the RSC minutes. Please make sure all GSR's in your Area's get a packet/copy. If they don't understand the program please contact me for a presentation arrangement.

The GA Region Bridge Program helped 3 inmates last quarter. We've now assisted 108 inmates since February of 2012. Please continue to ask members of your group, ASC and subcommittees to sign up to be a temporary contract on the GRSCNA website.

We are still asking all Area Representatives to announce the need for a Coordinator for the GA Region Bridge Program. Anyone interested should be directed to handi@grscna.com or nabridgeprogram@gmail.com.

If you got clean as a result of H&I please write in to the Reaching Out workgroup. You will find instructions/guidelines for your submission in any Reaching Out publication at Handl@na.org.

I'm submitting a request for mileage and hotel reimbursement as well as the learning day advance.

In loving service,
Jason W.

PR Report- Joe B.

Joe B. (Co-Facilitator): VERBAL: Dec 31st PR will have to change web service. What we were paying before was well under market. There will probably be \$90 a month increase. Allow for growth. More mobile development (since most people have phone access, even if don't have computer). By June, will have first design. Actual launch date will be Dec 1st. Every area in Region will be able to host their site for free. POWERPOINT SLIDES BELOW.



PUBLIC RELATIONS PR AD HOC COMMITTEE

Georgia Regional Service Committee
of Narcotics Anonymous
03/11/2016

Narcotics Anonymous.



NEW WEBSERVER STATUS REPORT

Narcotics Anonymous.

DEVELOPMENTS

Jim S. has set a deadline of 12/31/16 for GRSCNA to move off of his server and the web/Voip offerings it provides us

- We are looking to split the web server and Voip

MOVING THE WEB SERVER TO THE CLOUD

- With Jim S., we have a web server out on the internet too
- What is different?
 - We will rent a web server based on the capacity we need right now and not buy extra capacity
 - We will have the option to increase that capacity without having to redo our server from scratch
 - We will lease the web server from a major technology company – Google, Amazon or Microsoft
 - We will not be dependent on one person to make changes to the technology behind our web publishing
 - We can still host all of the domains for different NA areas, projects (History) and committees (GRCNA)

DATABASE SERVER FOR MEETINGS INFO

- The Web server we will most likely use is a LAMP (Linux-Apache-MySQL-PHP) server similar to the one we now use
- A product that we have identified that runs on MySQL database server and is made specifically for our use is BMLT (Basic Meeting List Toolbox)
 - The main benefit to the solution Jim S. has provided us with is that the areas can login to the region's meeting database and update the information
 - That same information appears on our area web-sites without having to enter it twice
 - BMLT will also work that same way. We will login to the regional server and update our meeting info per area. BMLT has a plugin for Wordpress that will publish that info on the area web-sites
 - In addition, BMLT can be configured to update World Services meeting info and there is an iPhone app for it as well

VOIP

- We will still host our main helpline for the region and all areas who want to participate out on the web using voice-over-internet-protocol
- Instead of Jim S. hosting it on the same server that does the web hosting, we will move the VOIP to a company that specializes in that and they will provide the technology to host it for us
 - We can afford to do this now because the pricing on hosted VOIP has come down to the same levels as self-hosted VOIP
 - We will be able to choose from leading VOIP Hosted PBX providers
 - If one provider doesn't work to our satisfaction, we will be able to easily move

WHICH VOIP PROVIDERS?

- VoipO
 - ❖ \$20 / month
 - ❖ Unlimited extensions
 - ❖ \$1 / mo for additional phone #'s
 - ❖ \$0.01 per minute for minutes used
- QuickPBX
 - ❖ \$25 / month for 1 toll free/local number
 - ❖ Unlimited extensions
 - ❖ 2.9 cents for minutes over 1,000

HOW DO WE CHOOSE?

- Cost – we are trying to keep our costs in the \$25 – 30 a mo range
- Reliability – needs a telcom provider that is known and used by businesses and organizations
- Features
 - Need the option for multiple lines and extensions at a reasonable rate
 - Need a virtual pbx with auto attendant, call forwarding, & informational greetings
- Low cost per minute of phone service
- Easy to use interface for maintaining service

WILL THESE SOLUTIONS MEET OUR NEEDS & BUDGET

YES but

- It will take time to setup and move our services over
- There could be some kinks in transitioning to a new system
- There will be new features and capabilities that will take extra time to setup but will meet some needs that have gone unaddressed
 1. Ability to update world services meeting info automatically
 2. Mobile versions of web-sites through Wordpress
 3. Iphone apps
- These services will be close to our existing costs, depending on the specific choices we make.

WHAT ELSE MIGHT WE NEED

- A Google Apps account with a PR email address
 1. 1 TB of storage that can be setup for public publishing
 2. A good solution for archiving minute and old files
 3. Anything that is not necessary to be on main server
 4. Our web-sites can still pull data from the storage with the user knowing where it is coming from

WHAT IS OUR TIMETABLE?

- By the end of 2016 is our deadline
- Our plan is to rollout the new server and services by 12/1/16
 - We want to have time to test to make certain everything is working
- Can we migrate earlier?
 - Yes. As long as we have the time to do the work that will be required.

GRSCNA RSC MEETING- SUNDAY 13, 2016

Region re-convened at 9:43am with Serenity Prayer by Frank S.

The 12 Traditions were read by Jeremy L.

The 12 Concepts were read by Lynda

The Region's purpose was read by Tate H.

ADMINISTRATIVE ROLL CALL

P: Present A: Absent L: Late

Facilitator	Frank S.	P	Co-Facilitator	Tate H.	P
Treasurer*	A.J. C.	P	Treasurer Alt.	Karen M.	P
Secretary	Karen J.	P	Secretary Alt.	Melissa N.	P
RD	Greg S.	P	RDA	Jeremy L.	P
Insurance Liaison	David C.	P	Policy/Archivist	Lynda B.	P
CPP Chair	George A.	P	GRC, Inc.	Charles K.	P
PR Chair	Mary Ellen W.	P	CPP Treasurer	Diane H.	P
H & I Chair	Jason W.	P	Task Panel/ History Book	Mark B.	A

AREA ROLL CALL

CFRA RCM	VACANT		CFRA RCMA	Bobby B.	P
CSRA RCM	James M.	P	CSRA RCMA	VACANT	
Coastal RCM	Rasul	P	Coastal RCMA	Carlton B.	A
East End RCM	Fred C.	P	East End RCMA	Mike R.	P
Extreme North RCM	Jim L.	P	Extreme North RCMA	Ronny S.	A
Marietta RCM	Bob D.	P	Marietta RCMA	VACANT	
Midtown RCM	Dwindyl B.	P	Midtown RCMA	Clarence NEW	P
North Atlanta RCM	Hugh R.	P	North Atlanta RCMA	Jason W.	A
Northeast GA RCM	Amanda G.	P	Northeast GA RCMA	Ray E. NEW	A
Piedmont RCM	VACANT		Piedmont RCMA	Jeff J.	P
Savannah Low Country RCM	Vicky	P	Savannah Low Country RCMA	Linda M. NEW	P
South Atlanta RCM	Ray L.	P	South Atlanta RCMA	VACANT	
South Central GA RCM	Kevin P. NEW	P	South Central GA RCMA	VACANT	
South GA RCM	Arnold NEW	P	South GA RCMA	VACANT	
West End RCM	Dianna B.	P	West End RCMA	Yvette B. NEW	P

* no report received

GRSC ADMINISTRATION REPORTS

Facilitator Report

3.12.16

Dear Family,

I was able to attend CAR workshop in statesboro and in my home group. I made myself available to the groups but was not approached by any GSRs.

I have worked with Tate to pass on and train for facilitator position.

I also attended GRANA.

Thank you for allowing me to be of service.

Frank S.

Frank S.

Co Facilitator Report

I attended a learning day in Statesboro with Greg this quarter and presented an updated GSR workshop presentation. The presentation took ideas from a presentation that was created a few years back by Tony and Kasey. It was fun to make the road trip and have the opportunity to present and I felt like it was some useful content for those that attended. I also aided Greg in his presentation of the CAR for those who attended. Aside from that I am still participating as a member of the general admin as much as necessary at the regional meeting and working on getting to know how to be an effective facilitator.

This Regional meeting will be my last region having a dynamic voice on the floor during business portions of the RSC and having the ability to submit topics so I am choosing my talking points carefully. My key points throughout my term as co-facilitator have been to work toward better understanding and implementing our CBDM model of business. With the new topic form and consistent admin panel discussions I feel that I have taken away enough to take on the facilitator position with continuity. It has been brought to my attention that I do come across as a bit rigid on procedural technicalities to the point where I am hard to work with. This will likely be something I will have to take a look at moving forward and it isn't the first time it has been brought to my attention. Thanks for your honesty and input and I do pay attention to it.

Being on the admin panel this term has been educational. We have sought to attend to the general business of coordinating the regional service conference while also attempting to tackle some difficult talking points and implement changes. It hasn't been easy on the RSC floor or away from the RSC floor. At first it all seemed dysfunctional and a waste of time. In hindsight the dysfunction seems clearer and I truly believe our efforts are worthwhile. Thanks to the admin for bringing your energy and spirit to the table and following through these past two years. You have each helped me a lot.

Tate H.

Secretary Report

- Alternate is sitting in as Secretary this Region as a dry run.
 - Printing requests from various RCM's and Subcommittee members have been a bit overwhelming while trying to take Minutes.
 - Computer- does not have, Fred had taken it with him last time. Minutes indicate a decision made to return before warranty is expired (purchased after last March) Sec and Alt are still operating from personal computers.
-

Treasurer Report

Prepared by Karen M. Treasurer - ALT

Dear Fellowship,

Since the last region we have received three bank statements for December 2015, January 2016, and February 2016. The reconciliation reports, bank statements, cleared checks and deposit slips for each of these months was audited on 3/13/16 by Ray L (South End) and Diana B (West End). All statements were found to be accurate and in order.

Total cleared deposits for December 2015, January 2016, and February 2016 was \$3399.86.

All checks that were written in December have cleared the bank and two checks that were outstanding last region have cleared. One check was never cashed and has been voided and is

Archivist/Policy Liaison Report

Quarterly Report- March 2016

This is the 1st report of the newly elected trusted servant position within The Administrative task panel – since last Region I have been reviewing current 2015-2016 Policy draft to determine housekeeping issues and to insert Topics in Force from 2014 & 2015 given to me by the secretary in December – I am also updating the Admin task panel members with qualifications, duties and responsibilities to include this new position as well as removing Web Facilitator which has moved to PR task panel - I plan to have an updated draft to present to this service body @ next Region – I have retrieved all archives storage & data files from Co-Facilitator & Secretary and in the process of scheduling a date & time with some of the admin panel to meet @ the storage facility to take an inventory of archived boxes – will provide all updates in next report!

Humbled Servant: Lynda Black

Insurance Liaison Report

There were two groups/areas that requested certificates of insurance.

There were zero claims filed.

I have not been able to locate an insurance liaison replacement, and the more I have thought about it the more I am not sure it could not be handled by the Policy Administrator/Archivist and save the region the expense of \$per year.

There is a change in the way we get our certificates. In the past you could call directly the agent but that has been rescinded and future certificates must be requested through me. It makes for a more consistent ordering process and it is less hectic.

I want to talk about insurance coverage regarding conventions.

Those times spike our liability

It puts the fellowships funds at risk

We are diverting 7th tradition money to support conventions that are supposed to be self-supporting and not eligible for 7th tradition

RD Report- Greg

CAR/CAT Workshops

The CAT came out late January.

At GRCNA we put on a CAR/CAT workshop.

The zone expressed its gratitude for meeting space that was provided

Two World Board Members supported the Saturday CAT workshop. The workshop lasted all day. The event did not go off as well as it could have. GRCNA did not put us on the meeting schedule. On Sunday we were given a room for the Zone to meet in. After we set up, we were told by the hotel we had to move that a church met in that room. Eventually we were given another room and were able direct the zone members there.

We want to apologize to Karen because of the confusion taking the minutes for the zonal. There was some miscommunication

In the last 3 months, we have put on 7 CAR workshops. There were approximately 250 people total in these meetings.

Zonal

The zone meets at the World Service Conference. We are continuing to work on our structure. The summer zonal will be in Miami in August.

Conference/Post Conference

Jeremy and I have made our arrangements for the conference.

We plan to stay in communication with the Region during the Conference by e-mail. If there are any things we need we will contact Tate to communicate with the RCM's.

We need to start planning for the post conference workshops.

Some possible topics are:

- The future of the conference
- GSR Workshops
- CBDM

RDA Report- Jeremy

Hello Family

We are just around the corner from the WSC, I am starting to get very excited to be able to represent you out there.

Since our last region I have attended several CAR workshops, working with Greg has been a no problem venture. I also attended the CAT workshop that was facilitated by member of the World Board. I also participated in a multi-regional webinar in which I lead the discussion of the Proposed Rules and Procedures from the CAT, which was part of what was presented yesterday.

I also attended the SEZF meeting which was held at GRCNA, there was not a lot to do at that meeting we just took the opportunity to meet since we were all there for the CAT workshops. We will be voting in the SEZF policy at our next meeting, this policy will allow us to really begin to be a viable and productive body.

I have already begun to learn a lot about this position and am looking forward to everything else there is for me to learn to be the best RDA and upcoming RD that I am capable of being.

As per our conversation yesterday I have tallied all the results from the literature survey and CAR motions and included them as an addendum to my report. We will have to address a few of the literature results just so Greg and I can carry a clear conscious of the GA Region.

I cannot wait to go to the conference nor can I wait to bring you back what we get from the conference, It is always an honor to server Narcotics Anonymous, especially the Ga Region

In loving service,

Jeremy L.

- Reimbursement was budgeted for \$350. Used his points for flight and paid \$11.60
- Asking to be reimbursed for \$315.67
- TOPIC WAS SUBMITTED and ATTACHED

Literature Survey Results

Book-length Recovery Material

1. Daily meditation book based on Living Clean
2. Two-way tie between
 - a. Daily meditation book based on a spiritual principle a day
 - b. **Service and Recovery** ←tiebreaker chosen

Booklet or Pamphlet Length Recovery Material

3. LGBT members in recovery
4. Carrying a clear NA message

Service Material

5. Events and Conventions Handbook
6. Two-way tie between
 - a. A guide for interactions with drug courts
 - b. **Revise A Guide to Local Services** ←tiebreaker chosen

Fellowship Issue Discussions

7. Atmosphere of recovery in service and how we treat each other.
8. Two-way tie between
 - a. Service in MA
 - b. **How to use "Guiding Principles: The Spirit of Our Traditions** ← Tiebreaker chosen

CAR Results

Motion #	Yes	No	Abstain	Regions Vote
1	14	0	0	Yes
2	11	1	2	Yes
3	11	2	1	Yes
4	8	6	0	Yes
5	8	4	2	Yes
6	5	6	3	No
7	5	7	2	No
8	2	11	1	No
9	2	10	2	No
10	0	14	0	No
11	5	6	3	No
12	5	9	0	No
13	7	4	3	No
14	5	5	4	No

OPEN FORUM

One RCM wanted to know why there has been all this talk about the convention—it not doing well, since it's not for profit.

Discussion on the floor about use of time on Saturday and Sunday. Various ideas were tossed around, such as: combining both days into one, saving time by not reading RCM Reports, starting RSC meeting earlier on Saturday. Alternate Treasurer and Alternate Secretary said that if RSC was only one day it would be next to impossible to complete their work. RCMA felt Saturday was still a good day to continue to host workshops. A few members expressed the bonding and learning that takes place during our time together; outside of the business of the day. One member pointed out that we get together as part of a spiritual journey. One member shared that he doesn't want to rush; he wants to learn. It's about Unity.

Mention of maintaining an atmosphere of Recovery. "Sniper sharing." Spirit of negativity in the room. How can we make it easier to serve without throwing others under the bus?

Request to make sure the Secretary computer is working before we leave for the day. Jeremy offered to plug in and make sure it works.

An interest was expressed about holding a meeting or event on Saturday evenings after we convene. Could we use this space for a meeting or event after this? One member offered that

NEW BUSINESS

Consensus Reached

Consensus Not Reached

Back to Groups

GRSCNA Topic Form

Topic # 2016-1

Date 3/13/16

Maker of Topic	Position	Area
TATE H	CO-FACILITATOR	NORTH ATLANTA

Topic of Discussion:

TO APPROVE A 2016-2017 REGIONAL
BUDGET. THIS WILL INCLUDE AN ADDITIONAL
SECTION FOR THE HISTORY BOOK TASK
PANEL.

Policy Affected:

NONE

Financial Impact:

BUDGET

Suggested Solution and/or specific action (if any):

TO REVIEW THE SUBMITTED BUDGETS
Ⓢ SUBMITTED IN THE MINUTES AND APPROVE
IN JUNE

Modifications:

Assent _____ Assent w/Reservations _____ Stand Aside _____ Block _____

Consensus Reached
Consensus Not Reached
Back to Groups

GRSCNA Topic Form

Topic # 2016-2

Date 3/12/16

Maker of Topic	Position	Area
<u>TATE H</u>	<u>CO-FACILITATOR</u>	

Topic of Discussion:

REIMBURSING THE TASK PANEL
FOR THE HISTORY BOOK FOR UNBUDGETED
EXPENSES UP TO THIS POINT.

Policy Affected:

NONE

Financial Impact:

BASED ON RECEIPTS

Suggested Solution and/or specific action (if any):

TO REVIEW THE RECEIPTS AND
REIMBURSE BASED ON THE FORMS
SUBMITTED TO TREASURER FOR TOTAL
OF \$442.66 TOGETHER.

Modifications:

Assent 13 Assent w/Reservations -v- Stand Aside 1 Block _____

Consensus Reached
Consensus Not Reached

Back to Groups
Needs to attend next time

GRSCNA Topic Form

Topic # 2016-3

Date 3.13.16

Maker of Topic <u>ARNOLD G. SOUTH GA.</u>	Position <u>RCM</u>	Area <u>SOUTH GA.</u>
---	---------------------	-----------------------

Topic of Discussion:

THAT THE SOUTH CENTRAL GA. AREA BE PLACED BACK ON THE ROLL OF THE GACNA AS A ACTIVE PARTICIPATING AREA OF THIS REGION

Policy Affected:

NONE

Financial Impact:

NONE

Suggested Solution and/or specific action (if any):

N/A

Modifications:

N/A

Assent _____ Assent w/Reservations _____ Stand Aside _____ Block _____

GRSCNA Topic Form

Topic # 2016 - 4

Date 3/13/16

Maker of Topic <u>TATE H.</u>	Position <u>CO-FACILITATOR</u>	Area <u>APRTH ATL</u>
----------------------------------	-----------------------------------	--------------------------

Topic of Discussion:

TO DECIDE ON A WAY TO SUBMIT
NOMINATIONS

Policy Affected:

FORMS

Financial Impact:

NA

Suggested Solution and/or specific action (if any):

TO CREATE A NEW DOCUMENT FOR
NOMINATIONS, WE COULD LIKELY FIT
MULTIPLE NOMINATIONS ON ONE PAGE.
~~RES~~ POOL PROFILES COULD BE SUBMITTED AS
USUAL.

Modifications:

Assent _____ Assent w/Reservations _____ Stand Aside _____ Block _____

14
 Consensus Reached
 Consensus Not Reached
 Back to Groups

GRSCNA Topic Form

Topic # 2016-5
 Date 3-13-16

Maker of Topic <u>RDA</u>	Position <u>RDA</u>	Area
------------------------------	------------------------	------

Topic of Discussion:
To receive for the RD + RDA
a rule of confidence to vote
on items not on the current agenda

Policy Affected: ~~XXXXXXXXXX~~ D:7:b:iv

Financial Impact:

Suggested Solution and/or specific action (if any):

Modifications:

Assent _____ Assent w/Reservations _____ Stand Aside _____ Block _____

Consensus Reached
Consensus Not Reached
Back to Groups

GRSCNA Topic Form

Topic # 2016-6
Date 3/13/16

Maker of Topic	RDA	Position	RDA	Area
----------------	-----	----------	-----	------

Topic of Discussion: To allow the use of RDA's points
at a cash value of 315.67 to count
as an actual expense which
is to be reimbursed.

Policy Affected: none

Financial Impact: none already budgeted

Suggested Solution and/or specific action (if any):

Modifications:

Assent ~~13~~ Assent w/Reservations 1 Stand Aside _____ Block _____

- Consensus Reached
- Consensus Not Reached
- Back to Groups

GRSCNA Topic Form

Topic # 2016 - 07
 Date 3/13/2016

Maker of Topic <u>Greg S</u>	Position <u>RD</u>	Area <u>S. Atlanta</u>
---------------------------------	-----------------------	---------------------------

Topic of Discussion: To take the time from 1:30 to 3:30 in the June RSC to present the Post Conference Report AND to present a facilitation workshop-

Policy Affected:

Financial Impact:

Suggested Solution and/or specific action (if any):
RGM ISSUES WILL BE FROM 4:00 TO 5:00

Modifications:

Assent _____ Assent w/Reservations _____ Stand Aside _____ Block _____

- Consensus Reached
- Consensus Not Reached
- Back to Groups

GRSCNA Topic Form

Topic # 2016-8

Date 3/13/16

Maker of Topic <u>H&I / JASON W</u>	Position <u>H&I CHAIR</u>	Area <u>EXTREME NORTH</u>
--	----------------------------------	------------------------------

Topic of Discussion:
H&I BUDGET

Policy Affected:
BUDGET

Financial Impact:
NONE / LEAVE BUDGET THE WAY IT IS!

Suggested Solution and/or specific action (if any):

Modifications:

Assent _____ Assent w/Reservations _____ Stand Aside _____ Block _____

GOES BACK TO GROUPS

Nominations:

- Facilitator- Tate H.
- Co-Facilitator- David C. and Hugh R.
- Treasurer- Karen M. gave verbal- will submit written
- Secretary- Melissa N. gave verbal- will submit written
- Insurance Liaison- Romer
- Policy/Archivist Liaison- Lynda B. (position just created last Region)
- PR Chair- Joe B.
- H&I- Jason

Topics:

2016-1

2016-2 (Consensus Reached)

2016-3 (Resolved)

2016-4

2016-5 (Consensus Reached)

2016-6

2016-7 (Consensus Reached)

2016-8

PLANS FOR THE NEXT MEETING

June 11 &12

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Can purchase registration online at grcna.org

Will need speakers- will be taking tapes

Zonal will be end of July in Miami

QUARTERLY CALENDAR OF AREA EVENTS

Region -

CFRA -

CSRA – Peace in Recovery Convention XXVII, June 2017

Coastal – CACNA 33 “Weaving Dreams into Reality” April 15th-17th, 2016 Holiday Inn Express 299 Main St., St. Simons Island 31522 Contact: Jill M. 912-399-7641

East End -

Extreme Northern –

Marietta Area – 24 Hour Room- 5K, Walk and Run Fundraiser- April 30, 2016

Midtown Area –

North Atlanta Area -

N. E. Georgia Area – Spirituality is the Key 16 Commerce Civic Center April 8- 10, 2016

Piedmont Area -

Savannah Low Country – SLCANA “Serenity in the South” Oct 28th-30th, 2016 Ramada Inn Hotel 301 Governor Treutlen Dr., Pooler 31322 **SLACNA looking for speakers – send recordings in by June 15, 2016**

South Atlanta Area-

South Central Georgia –

South Georgia Area –

West End Area –

FLIERS-

Georgia Region of NA History Book Project
Interview Referral Form
(form should be given to RCM)

Today's Date: _____

MEMBER BEING REFERRED FOR AN INTERVIEW:

Name: _____ Clean Date: _____ / _____ / _____
Month Day Year

Address: _____

City: _____ State: _____ Zip code: _____

Home Phone: _____ Cell Phone: _____

Email Address: _____ Your Area: _____

REFERRING MEMBER:

Name: _____ Clean Date: _____ / _____ / _____
Month Day Year

Address: _____

City: _____ State: _____ Zip code: _____

Home Phone: _____ Cell Phone: _____

Email Address: _____ Your Area: _____

ADDITIONAL COMMENTS:

Georgia Region of NA History Book Project Volunteer Form (form should be given to RCM)

Thank you for your interest in participating in Georgia Region History Book Project. Please provide us with the following information. If at some point you are considered for service, you may be asked for additional information.

Is this your: First Submission or Update

Contact Information

Name: _____ Clean Date: _____ / _____ / _____
Month Day Year

Address: _____

City: _____ State: _____ Zip code: _____

Home Phone: _____ Cell Phone: _____

Email Address: _____ Your Area: _____

Relevant Education, Occupation, and Life Experiences - Please provide information regarding any relevant educational background, occupational skills, or life experiences.

Education: _____

Occupation: _____

Life Experience: _____

General Service Interest - Please make selection based on 1st, 2nd or 3rd preference: Mark your preference based on your interest, skills, and/or background. You may choose as many service options as you like, but we will make selections based on area of need.

Service Positions	Option 1	Option 2	Option 3
• Professional Writers	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>
• Interviewer (travels to various addicts and conduct audio and visual recordings of their stories).	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>
• Transcriber (listens to taped interviews and put them into written format).	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>
• Secretary (attend committee meetings and take minutes for publishing).	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>
• Fundraiser (attend Area functions to solicit donations).	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>
• Editor (proof reading, etc.)	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>
• Research	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>
• Technology	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/>

Volunteer availability (Circle all applicable):

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday No Preference

Note:

Please be advised that the committee will contact you on an as need bases.



5K WALK AND RUN FUNDRAISER



**WALK or RUN @ SILVER COMET TRAIL
SATURDAY, APRIL 30TH**

9:00 - REGISTRATION (CUT-OFF 9:45)
10:00 - RACE BEGINS
12:00 - LUNCH
1:00 - SPEAKER MEETING
2:30 - LEARNING DAY & ACTIVITIES

**\$25 REGISTRATION (\$20 PRE-REGISTER)
REGISTRATION INCLUDES FOOD
\$7 FOOD-ONLY
NO ADDICT TURNED AWAY**

VISIT OUR FACEBOOK PAGE TO PRE-REGISTER
SEARCH "24 HOUR ROOM 5K FUNDRAISER"

SEABORN JONES MEMORIAL PARK
(GOOGLE MAPS - WAYSIDE PARK)
ROCKMART, GA
****BRING YOUR CHAIR OR BLANKET****

THE 24 HOUR ROOM IS NOT AFFILIATED WITH SEABORN JONES MEMORIAL PARK



PEACE IN RECOVERY CONVENTION XXVII

PRE-REGISTRATION 2017

Convention will be held in June 2017 — exact dates, location and room rates to be announced at a later time.

"More will be revealed!"

Reserve your seat now for only **\$15.00** and save! The full price will begin July 01, 2016 (**full price is \$25.00**). Please fill out pre-registration form below. Tear off at the dotted line and mail in with payment. Keep bottom half as your receipt.

Be a part of the convention! I would like to help:

- Chair a workshop (1)
 - Hospitality (2)
 - Chair a "Marathon Meeting" (3)
 - Registration (4)
 - Speak (5)
 - Check if you are bi-lingual or multilingual (6)
 - Additional consideration (email comments) (7)
- please describe handicapped facilities or aids needed

Email: peaceinrecoveryXXVII@gmail.com

Make Checks Payable: Peace in Recovery XXVII/CSRANA P.O. Box 2484 Augusta, GA 30903

Name: _____ Date: _____

Address: _____ Apt. #: _____

City: _____ State: _____ Zip Code: _____

Phone: _____ email: _____

Number Commitment (s): _____

Keep as your Receipt:

Name: _____ Payment: _____ Date: _____

Spring Campout!



May 6-8th

Wildlife Action of Georgia-
Kellogg Creek Campground

2075 Kellogg Creek Rd.

Acworth, Ga 30102

\$1 per person, \$5 per car

\$5 dinner (6pm fri./sat.)

Speakers at 8 pm fri. and sat.

Service workshop 5/7 at 3 pm

Swimming, camping, crafts and lots of other fun
fellowship activities!!

CFRA Chattahoochee-Flint River Area
 CSRA Central Savannah River Area
 NEGA North East Georgia Area
 CPP Convention Planning Panel

AGENDA- JUNE 2016		
<u>Saturday, June 11th</u>		
9:00am	CPP	TBA
9:00am -12:00 pm	Public Relations	Degas
9:00am -12:00 pm	Hospitals & Institutions	Renoir
11:00- 12:00 pm	GRSC Admin Meeting	Monet
1:00pm	GRC Inc.	DiVinci
1:30pm -3:30 pm	Post Conference Report & Facilitation Workshop	Monet
4:00- 5:00 pm	RSC Meeting	Monet
<u>Sunday, June 12th</u>		
9:00am	RSC Meeting	Monet